CVIDS Board Meeting

August 24, 2019 Monticello, Iowa

Nancy Rash brought the CVIDS Board meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. She reviewed the Club's schedule of activities for 2020:

May 9 – Spring plant sale May 16 – Club plant distribution

Should we still have the fall plant sale? Should we change the location from Monticello? Group said "no" because the facility is covered in case of rain.

October – Hybridizer's roundup

November - Fall banquet

Club Plants

Diane Derganz said that she will continue to organize the club plants. Barb Papenhausen said that she will continue to buy the club plants.

Nancy Rash explained the process for purchasing club plants. The number of plants purchased depends on the number of members who qualify for a plant. The sellers often send bonus plants, which are then used for the plant sale. If we don't have the auction, then we would just get enough plants for the qualifying members. OR do we use any extra plants for the Regional meeting?

Nancy suggested that we propose a motion for \$5,000 for club plants, \$300 for irises. Shelly will make the motion at the business meeting.

Diane Derganz expressed concern that we don't have enough participation in the auction and thus, we do not make enough money.

Regional Meeting 2020

Keith and Pete are working on plant auction for Regional. Nancy Carlisle suggested via email that we include plants hybridized by deceased members.

Pete suggested that we pay Phil Fass and Mike Grossman for the plants that they provide for the auction, as a token for their work. We should include 2005 or newer plants in the Silent Auction. And put older favorite plants with designated prices for sale in our "boutique".

Live auction at Regional meeting – will include plants donated by speakers and bonus plants from sellers.

<u>Tour gardens for Regional</u> – Wanda Lund, Dave & Sue Kramer, Shelly and Darrin Lett. Nancy & Lyle visited all three daylily gardens this summer. Wanda doesn't have a lot of daylilies and the ones she has are old daylilies. Sue Kramer's idea is that we plant newer daylilies in Wanda's garden. The concern, however, is that they may not be in bloom in July. Another idea for an open garden is Emil Rinderspacher (off Hwy 1). Nancy & Lyle visited Emil's garden and spoke to him. He welcomes visitors and would be willing to be an open garden for the 2020 Regional meeting.

The October meeting is the Hybridizers' Roundup, organized by Jonathan. The meeting will be in Tipton at the Cedar County Extension office, reserved by Shelly Lett.

The CVIDS Board meeting ended at 10:40 a.m.